
 

 

14th  February, 2020 

 

The Manager, 

Listing Department, 

National Stock Exchange of India Ltd.                

“Exchange Plaza”, C-1, Block G,            

Bandra-Kurla Complex, Bandra (E), 

Mumbai – 400 051 

Symbol: HPL  

BSE Limited 

25th Floor, New Trading Ring, Rotunda  

Building, Phiroze Jeejeebhoy Towers,  

Dalal Street, Fort, 

Mumbai – 400 001 

 

Scrip Code: 540136 

 

 

Sub: Outcome of Board Meeting 

 

Dear Sir, 

 

In terms of Regulation 30 and 33 of the Securities & Exchange Board of India (Listing 

Obligations and Disclosure Requirements) Regulations, 2015, we wish to inform that the Board 

of Directors of the Company in its meeting held today i.e. 14th February, 2020 has inter alia 

considered and approved the following: 

1. Un-audited (Standalone and Consolidated) Financial Results for the quarter and nine 

months ended 31st December, 2019. A copy of the Un-audited (Standalone and 

Consolidated) Financial Results for the quarter and nine months ended 31st December, 2019 

alongwith the Limited Review Report  thereon, as received from the Statutory Auditors       

M/s. Kharabanda Associates, Chartered Accountants are enclosed herewith.  

 

2. On the recommendation of the Nomination and Remuneration Committee, the Board of 

Directors of the company has approved the re-appointment of Mr. Hargovind Sachdev (DIN: 

08105319) as an Independent Director of the Company for a further period of 5 (five) 

consecutive years w.e.f 13th April, 2020, subject to the approval of the shareholders of the 

company. 

 

Mr. Hargovind Sachdev aged about 62 years is B.Sc Botany (Honours) and a postgraduate in 

English. He worked with State Bank of Travancore, State Bank of Patiala & State Bank of India 

where he was posted at Frankfurt Germany from 2006 to 2011 as Head of Credit. He had also 

worked as Chief Vigilance Officer (CVO) in UCO Bank. He travelled across 15 countries in 

Europe for Credit Dispensation. He has been trained in Credit & Foreign Exchange at Asian 

Institute of Management, Manila, Philippines & Euro Money, London. 

 

We further confirm that Mr. Hargovind Sachdev is not related to any of the Directors of the 

Company.  

 

In compliance with Exchanges Circulars dated 20th June, 2018, the Board of Directors and its 

Nomination and Remuneration Committee while considering the re-appointment of                 

Mr. Hargovind Sachdev, have verified that he is not debarred from holding the office of director 

pursuant to any SEBI Order. Accordingly, we affirm that Mr. Hargovind Sachdev is not 



 

 

debarred from holding the office of director by virtue of any SEBI order or any other such 

authority. 

 

The Board Meeting commenced at 4:00 PM and concluded at 6:00 PM.  

This is for your kind information and record please. 

 

Thanking You, 

 

For HPL Electric & Power Limited 

 

 

 

Vivek Kumar 

Company Secretary 

 

Encl: As Above 
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